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Acting Principal F.I. Adams, 
McGill University, 

Montreal, Quebec.

My dear Lean Adams:

In re-organizing the Western University C.O.T.C. 
we are confronted with a difficulty in which, perhaps, you may be 
able to help us. Has it been found possible, in McGill University, 
to offer to Medical students the option of a C.O.T.C. course for 
the first two years of their medical studies? naturally the three 
courses as strictly prescribed in the regulations governing the 
C.O.T.C. is impossible for Toronto, McGill and Western Medical 
students alike, but we are not quite sure that even a two year 
course is feasible for this class of students although the regulations 
may possibly be changed reducing the technical requirement from three 
to two years as v/e have been informed by a responsible authority 
at military headquarters here. The C.O.T.C. Committee of the Western 
University will be very grateful to you if you would inform us as to 
what has been done in your University regarding the two years’ C.O.T.C 
course for Medical students.

Yours sincerely,

WSF/MH
Chairman, Committee of C.O.T.C.


